What Is Follow-Up in Middle School Ministry?	
One of the most important jobs of a middle school cell group’s leadership team is to assign each student to be followed up on by a specific leader, and follow through on following up.  The actual assigning process is important because, as the old saying goes, “everyone’s job is no one’s job.”  This can be done over email or in a leaders meeting and should be a fairly simple process.  Follow-up assignments are flexible, so there is no need to stress about who is assigned to whom.  If your group is still trying to determine which leader will mentor which students, then assigning follow-up is a little more complicated, because (ideally) leaders will start out following up with students and then move toward mentoring them.  That being said, follow-up assignments should be seen as flexible, easy to assign, and easy to adjust.  That allows the priority to remain: just assign someone.  In a typical group, each leader will be following up with two to four students max.
Once the job of assigning students to leaders is done, what does it look like to actually follow up with your students?  Here are six things you can do.  
1. Think and pray about them, especially their next steps in spiritual growth and serving the group.
It’s a good idea to think and pray through ALL of the students in your group.  This isn’t insurmountable since most middle school groups only have about 8-15 people.  However, it is difficult to have quality, focused prayer for that many students, in addition to all the people a typical cell leader is already praying for (e.g. peer group, family, etc.).  Assigning follow-up allows cell leaders to take responsibility to think and pray through a handful of their students in a focused way.  When doing so, make sure you consider ways to capitalize on opportunities, not just ways to address problems.  Then, make a note, mental or otherwise, to have a conversation with that student about whatever you were praying about.  
2. Keep track of them to make sure they don't slip through the cracks.
When you have a large group of students, it’s easy not to notice when one is missing.  Assigning follow-up is a way to make sure we don’t lose the one for the sake of the 99, to use Jesus’ shepherding analogy.  If a student isn’t showing up, or is showing up but not showing interest, the leader following up on that student should call up the parents and see if there is anything the group can do to better serve the student.  (Building a good relationship with the parents before having that conversation will go a long way.)  
3. Make sure they are invited/informed about events (retreat, prayer group, camp, etc.)
Make this a prayer point for your students.  Is camp or the mission trip coming up?  Is your student signed up?  If not, you talking it over with the parents/student could help remove barriers and provide them with a great opportunity.  Or if your cell group has a prayer meeting, consider whether or not the student you are following up on should be invited or reminded about it.  
4. Follow up with their parents when needed.
Occasionally checking in with parents is extremely valuable.  If you are a parent leader, you know this already.  For non-parent leaders: trust for people who are watching your kids is essential, and that trust is gained by communicating.  Let the parents of your follow-up students get to know you, and let them know they can contact you with any thoughts or questions.  
5. Try to get together with a small group of your follow-up students (maybe with others) outside of the cell group meeting time, unless there is a good reason not to.
Getting time with students outside of the cell meeting is extremely valuable.  If this is a normal part of cell group life, then it is easy to transition into mentoring.  It also allows you to strengthen your relationship with more students in your group (not just the one or two students you can mentor).  This also gives you a golden opportunity to strengthen friendships between students by facilitating them spending time with each other more than once a week.  
That being said, you shouldn’t try to get time outside of the meeting with every student.  If a student is inconsistent at your meeting, it could be a good idea to get some kind of fun event together with other students and invite them along.  But in most cases, it would not be a good idea to try to hang out one-on-one with that same inconsistent student.  If they are not available or interested enough to attend the regular meeting consistently, it wouldn’t be appropriate to bring them into something additional.  Also, it would be unwise to ask newer students to get together with you outside of the meeting, before you’ve really had the chance to build a relationship with the parents.  Again however, it would be totally appropriate to invite that new student along to an event with multiple other students in the group.   
6. Automatically jump on follow-up with a guest that one of your students brings.
Once your current students are all assigned to a leader for follow-up, it becomes easy to assign follow-up for new guests, too.  If one of the students you follow up on brings a friend, then you are automatically the one who should follow up with the new student.  For review, when a new student comes you should:
· Get a new students’ parent’s contact info at their first meeting.
· Call the parents or go to the door when you drop the student off.  Remember, they want to hear from you and they don’t think it’s weird.  You are responsible for their kids, which is a big deal.  It makes total sense to communicate with them, even just after the student’s very first meeting.  So don’t let the potential awkwardness prevent you from reaching out to the parent.  It’s all in your head.  Here are some tips for the conversation:  
· “We love having ______.  Thanks for letting ______ be involved...”
· [Tell them something specific you enjoy about their kid]
· “Do you have any questions about what we do...”
· “Can we send you our next flyer/email with upcoming events...”
· Another step is to mobilize relatively mature students to help welcome the new student.  You could tell the established student what to say to the new student and then go along for the conversation.  Then make sure you oversee the conversation so nothing crazy happens, and then give feedback to the established student as appropriate, with plenty of encouragement for anything they did well, including simply being willing to have the conversation in the first place.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We need to make sure that each student in our ministry is being ministered to.  Thankfully, God has provided Dwell with a massive army of loyal, godly, committed servants who are ready to lay down their lives for young people.  The desire, the know-how, and the motivation are all right where they need to be to show God’s love to these students.  So let’s make sure we do the final step of setting things up to where no students will fall through the cracks.
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